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AGENDA 
PUBLIC MEETING 

2022 BUDGET 
  
Tuesday, November 23rd, 2021 
5:30 p.m. 
Via GoToMeeting 
 
GoToMeeting:  https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/124351837 
 
 

Should you wish to speak at the meeting, please pre-register with the Deputy Clerk  
by noon on Monday, November 22nd 

Alternatively, please submit your comments in writing to the Deputy Clerk  
by noon on Tuesday, November 23rd  

deputyclerk@tayvalleytwp.ca  
 
Members of the Public: 

Meetings are being held using GoToMeeting - Video Conferencing. By clicking the link above 
(allow extra time for downloading the program if it is the first time you have used 
GoToMeeting on your device), you will be able to see the agenda, see Members of Council 
and hear the proceedings of the meeting.  Please ensure the volume on your device is on 
and turned up to hear the meeting. The Public is asked to ensure that their mic and camera 
buttons are off for the entire meeting. 

 
As the province of Ontario continues to take significant steps to limit the transmission of the 
COVID-19 virus, the Township continues to protect the health and safety of the public, 
Council, Committee and Board Members, and employees.  Therefore, the Township is 
holding an electronic public meeting.  

There will NOT be any ability to attend the public meeting in person to help prevent the 
spread of COVID-19.  The public may participate by alternate means.  The Township strongly 
encourages written comments to be submitted prior to the public meeting to 
deputyclerk@tayvalleytwp.ca  A video conference link will be available during the public 
meeting to enable the public to participate and make oral representations.  There will also be 
the ability to view the meeting agenda and materials on an electronic device.  The details to 
join the video conference and view the materials are located above. 

 

  

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/124351837
mailto:deputyclerk@tayvalleytwp.ca
mailto:deputyclerk@tayvalleytwp.ca
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Video Conference Participation Etiquette 

• a meeting via video conference shall never be treated differently than a meeting in 
person, whereby all attendees shall abide by proper meeting procedure and etiquette; 

• we ask that all public attendees mute their cameras and mics; doing so will eliminate any 
background noise and create a much more seamless process  

• the Chair will call the meeting to order at the time indicated on the agenda; 
• roll call will be completed visually by the Chair; 
• the Chair will then remind all attendees to place their devices on mute 
• as the Chair moves through the agenda, he will call on the Planner to speak to each 

Application; 
• for Members, we request that you retain your questions until the end of the report, at 

which time the Chair will ask if anyone has questions; 
• just as during an in-person meeting, Members will be required to raise their hand and the 

Chair will call on you to speak; 
• the same process will be used when the Applicant and the Public are asked for 

comments, anyone wishing to speak will need to unmute their mic and state their name 
and upon completion of your comment, re-mute your device 

 
5:30 p.m. Public Meeting - Budget 
 
Chair, Reeve Brian Campbell 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

i) Roll Call 

2. INTRODUCTION 

• The purpose of this public meeting is to hear feedback on the 2022 Budget. 

• The Treasurer will provide a presentation of the proposed 2022 Budget and 
proposed Fee changes. Then, any person or public body will be heard. 

3. 2022 BUDGET – PUBLIC PRESENTATION – attached, page 5. 
Richard Bennett, Acting Treasurer. 
 

4. PUBLIC COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS 

i) Green Energy & Climate Change Working Group Comments – attached, page 
26. 
 

ii) Registered Speakers. 
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5. NEXT STEPS 
 
Committee of the Whole (Discuss Public Feedback) – December 7th, 2021 
Council Meeting (Adopt Budget) – December 14th, 2021 
Notice of Passing – December 15th, 2021 
 

6. ADJOURNMENT 
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2022 BUDGET 
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PUBLIC MEETING - BUDGET 
November 23rd, 2021 

 
2022 BUDGET SUBMISSION  

FROM GREEN ENERGY AND CLIMATE CHANGE WORKING GROUP 
 

 
WORKING GROUP RECOMMENDATION(S) 
 
It is recommended that Council and staff take into consideration the following 
recommendations from the Green Energy and Climate Change Working Group: 

 
• an Electric Vehicle be purchased for the Chief Building Official’s replacement vehicle to 

take advantage of Lanark County’s pledge to match federal incentives for Electric Vehicle 
purchases (to a total of $10,000); 

• an Electric Vehicle purchase be proposed to the Fire Board for the new Deputy Fire 
Chief’s vehicle to take advantage of Lanark County’s pledge to match federal incentives 
for Electric Vehicle purchases (to a total of $10,000); 

• the charging station to be installed at the municipal building on Harper Road for the Chief 
Building Official’s vehicle also be available to the public; and 

• as other opportunities to reduce energy costs and Greenhouse Gas production become 
available (e.g., Building Condition Assessments; Waste Management Plan, etc.) staff will 
bring reports back to Council identifying appropriate actions. 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
When Tay Valley Township Council adopted its Climate Action Plan in 2020, it approved the 
use of a Climate Lens for staff to review policy decisions, operational decisions, and budget 
decisions. Many municipalities in Ontario and across the country have similarly adopted a 
Climate Lens for budget reviews and the Federal government has mandated the use of a 
Climate Lens for infrastructure projects. 
 
The Township’s Green Energy and Climate Change Working Group met Friday, November 
12, 2021 to look at the Township’s proposed 2022 budget using the Climate Lens.  The 
Working Group acknowledged the preliminary work of staff to consider climate change 
implications of the budget and went on to provide their expertise to look for further 
suggestions. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
Capital Budget 
A number of the line items in the capital budget do not have climate change implications e.g., 
Update of the Harassment Policy. 
 
Other items in the budget will identify opportunities to reduce greenhouse gases and increase 
energy efficiency but more information is required before clear options can be articulated.  
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For example, the Waste Audit will provide information on the composition of the Township’s 
waste. The subsequent Waste Management Master Plan will identify ways to stream more 
types of waste out of the landfill to either be recycled or composted to a greater degree than 
occurs now.  The more material that is streamed out of the landfill and into composting, the 
less methane the landfill will produce. Because methane is such a high climate change 
accelerator, the more the Township can reduce the production of methane, the sooner it can 
meet its climate change reduction targets. 
 
The Building Condition Assessments will identify the state of the Township’s built assets. 
Decisions will be made for any needed retrofits or replacements.  A portion of the Township’s 
greenhouse gas emissions come from heating the main building of the Township with natural 
gas (methane). Alternative heating sources may be possible pending the results of the 
assessment and any financial incentives. 
 
Other items are already proposed in the 2022 Budget that will reduce greenhouse gas 
emissions and costs to the Township or mitigate greenhouse gas emissions. 
 
Gravel to Surface Treatment of roads is expected to save the Township money because less 
grading will be required and less running of the graders will also reduce greenhouse gas 
emissions. 
 
Electric Vehicle purchases for the Chief Building Official (CBO) vehicle and possibly the 
Deputy Fire Chief vehicle will reduce greenhouse gas emissions and save costs as there will 
be no gas fuel costs and greatly reduced maintenance and repairs required due to there 
being fewer engine parts than an internal combustion engine. The U.S. Office Of Energy 
Efficiency and Renewable Energy has recently released information on how much cheaper 
electric vehicles are to run and all US federal government fleet vehicles will be electric 
vehicles.  Staff have identified at least three options for all wheel drive crossover utility 
vehicles that would suit the needs of the CBO.  
 
Planting trees along the berm of the Glen Tay Waste Site can contribute to carbon capture.  
Identifying which trees capture carbon the quickest would be an appropriate action to 
augment this line item.  Similarly, retaining trees on the site of the proposed Forest Trail park 
will also help to sequester carbon. 
 
Operating Budget 
The operating budget provides an opportunity to change the way work is done in the 
Township.  For example, managing the heating of the main office building, exploring options 
to reduce idling vehicles outside of the office, replacing gas powered tools with electric, and 
composting food waste from the office will all contribute to reducing greenhouse gases. 
 
Letting residents know about how the municipality is reducing its greenhouse gases will 
encourage residents to follow suit and help the Township meet its Climate Action Plan 
targets. For example, many people may not be aware that two-stroke engines used in gas-
powered lawn and yard equipment have been shown to emit more than 20 times the carbon 
monoxide of a vehicle and the National Capital Commission has banned their use by 2023. 
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CLIMATE CONSIDERATIONS 
 
Targeted reductions for energy use, costs and greenhouse gas emissions established in the 
Climate Action Plan can be achieved by implementing these suggestions. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
None at this time.  Individual reports on proposed purchases with life cycle cost comparisons 
will be requested as part of the tendering process for capital projects. A report to Council will 
come back with this information before any purchases are made. 
 
A report from staff is being prepared for the December Committee of the Whole Meeting that 
will outline potential funding sources for climate change initiatives identified by a recent 
Federation of Canadian Municipalities conference. 
 
CONCLUSIONS 

To meet the reduction in greenhouse gas emissions and savings on energy identified in Tay 
Valley’s Climate Change Action Plan, Tay Valley must change from doing business as usual 
to a new way of doing business.  This new approach must consider lifecycle costs and 
climate change implications. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 

None. 
 
MEMBERS OF THE GECCWG 
 
• Deputy Reeve Barrie Crampton, Chair 
• Councillor Rob Rainer 
• Bob Argue 
• Doug Barr 
• Jennifer Dickson 
• Peter Nelson 
• David Poch  
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